
 

 

 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

 
Just a reminder that the last day of Term 2 is next Wednesday (3rd July).  Thursday 4th July and 
Friday 5th of July are Teacher Only Days.  There will be no school newsletter next week, due to it 
being a short week.  Enjoy the school holiday break and keep safe.  Many blessings. 
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Mission: “To provide, with parents, a balanced Christian education to help children develop to their full 
potential in God.” 

Vision: “To be confident followers of Jesus Christ, equipped and inspired to creatively impact our world.” 

Contact us: Ph: 356 7326   Fax: 356 8391   E-mail: office@cornerstone.ac.nz   Website: www.cornerstone.ac.nz 



 

Calendar 
 

Fri 28 June Food Tech Farm Visit 
Sat 29 June Year 9-11 Dance  
Mon 1 July D2 Wildbase Recovery Trip 
Tue 2 July D1 Wildbase Recovery Trip 
Wed 3 July Living Stones Day 
Wed 3 July Last Day of Term 2 
4-5 July TEACHER ONLY DAYS 
Mon 22 Jul First Day of Term 3 
Thur 25 Jul  Year 1-6 Parent info evening –  

Maths 
 

Class Awards 
 

Week 7  
A2 Macey Edmonds & Gareth Prabakah 
A4 Hugo deVries & Matthew Grapentin 
 

Week 8 
A2 Aiden Subeesh & Amalie Lacey 
A4 Adriel Raghwan & Antonio Budd 
 

School Notices 
 

Teacher Aide Vacancy  
We have a vacancy for a teacher aide to work 10 
hours per week, term time only with a student in 
Manahau team (Y3-4). A willingness and ability 
to support and uphold the Special Character of 
the school is a condition of employment. Please 
refer to the school website for more details: 
http://www.cornerstone.ac.nz/staff/vacancies.  
Applications close at 10am on Friday 28th June. 

 
New Entrant Enrolments 
We are experiencing significant pressure on our 
roll and have waiting lists at most year levels. 
Enrolling your pre-schooler before they turn 2 will 
help to ensure there is a space for them when 
they are ready to start school, and will avoid the 
sad situation some parents have experienced 
whereby their child is not able to be enrolled due 
to the year level being full.  Enrolment forms may 
be picked up at reception or downloaded from 
the website: 
http://www.cornerstone.ac.nz/enrolment/forms.  
 

If you do not have a letter from the school 
offering your pre-schooler a place, please 
enquire whether they are pre-enrolled by 
contacting Sarndra either by phone 356 7326 
Ext 6102 or email sarndra@cornerstone.ac.nz.  

 
 

School Notices 
 
 

Primary Maths Curriculum 
Information Evening - Term 3 
We would like to invite parents of all 
primary aged children to an information evening 
with Pearson Maths expert Charlotte 
Wilkinson.  Charlotte is very knowledgeable and 
helpful in giving advice on how to support 
primary children in their Maths learning journey.  
 

When:  Thursday 25th July (Week 1 - Term 3) 
Where: Cornerstone Staffroom  
Time:  7.30pm – 9.00pm 
 

This will be a fun practical learning 
evening.  Some of the topics that will be 
discussed are addition and subtraction, the 
importance of estimation, multiplication and 
division and how parents can support their child 
with this.  Please inform your child’s teacher if 
you are interested in attending. 
 

School Gardener Vacancy 
We are currently on the lookout for a new school 
gardener.  This role is for someone who loves to 
garden, and has a general knowledge of plants.  
The successful applicant will be responsible for 
the general appearance of the gardens, 
including weed control, trimming shrubs and 
planting new plants.  This role will be periodic, 
with days worked to be negotiated.  For more 
information or any expression of interest, please 
contact: Angela: angela@cornerstone.ac.nz 

 
Year 10 Trade Fair – Friday 21st June 
Thank you so much to everyone that supported 
our Year 10 Trade fair last Friday. It was a great 
learning experience for our Year 10’s and the 
rest of the school enjoyed the yummy treats.  
Thank you also to the parents who supplied 
trestles and marques, etc for the day.  

http://www.cornerstone.ac.nz/staff/vacancies
http://www.cornerstone.ac.nz/enrolment/forms
mailto:sarndra@cornerstone.ac.nz
mailto:angela@cornerstone.ac.nz


 

Sports Notices 
Team of the Week – Week 8 
Year 5/6 Netball team - what a lovely bunch of girls!  
This team is ably coached by one of our senior A 
Netball girls, Shanese Sproull.  Shanese commits 
one of her lunchtimes every week to these girls, 
and the improvement has been incredible.  Lily 
McDonald is the team umpire, and she's doing an 
incredible job and is a great encourager for the 
girls.  Maria McDonald is the team manager who 
prepares the team for game time and ensures that 
Cornerstone and our values are upheld in the 
public arena. We appreciate all of these people 
who are contributing and supporting this great 
bunch of young netballers. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Team of the Week - Week 9 
Our fabulous, committed and hardworking Senior 
A Netball Team.  This group of young ladies are so 
dedicated!  They have a super supportive team 
culture and they are putting CCS on the Manawatu 
Netball stage with their outstanding performances.  
This team are in one of the top local grades, 
versing teams from other schools who have 
hundreds of girls to choose from for their teams, 
compared to our small number of girls who put their 
hand up to play netball.  They are punching well 
above their weight and we are very, very proud of 
them.  A big shout out to their AMAZING and 
talented super coach, Tere Bissell.  No words can 
express how thankful we are to have such a 
dedicated, committed and knowledgeable lady in 
charge of this team. 

Sports Notices 

Feilding Sabres Fencing Club 
Three Cornerstone students who are members of 
the Feilding Sabres Fencing Club (which is run 
through Feilding High School) were selected 
(along with another student from another school) 
to represent Manawatu at the Central Secondary 
Schools Team Fencing Championship in Lower 
Hutt last Saturday. They won the Central 
Secondary Schools Sabre weapon competition 
and were the only girls in the competition. 
 

Petra Brookie, Olivia Brookie and Jasmin Tattle 
represented our region very well and showed 
outstanding sportsmanship. 

 

 

School Notices 

Noah’s Ark Pet Parade – Pet Day 
Thank you to those students and parents that 
brought their pets to school last week to participate 
in the Cornerstone Noah’s Ark Pet Parade. A fun 
day was had by all involved!  A special thank you 
to Mr Mitchell for organising this event and also to 
our fabulous judges.  
 

Nits 
Please remember to check your child’s head for 
these pests and treat if necessary. 
 

Community Notices 
 

Flip City Trampoline Park 
Come to Flip City for a bounce on Teachers Only 
Day!  Cornerstone Christian School Student 
deal - 3rd and 4th July: $9 an hour for casual 
entry OR $20 for 2 hours/$30 for 3 hours for 
childcare.  Board games and puzzles are available 
for down time.  Bookings essential. Contact: 
info@flipcity.co.nz 
 

Pioneer Dance 
On Friday 19th July at the Civic Centre, 84 
Aorangi Street, Feilding from 7pm-11pm.  Cost 
$5pp, under 5’s free. Contact: Dalena deVries 
027 8481741 for further info. 

mailto:info@flipcity.co.nz
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